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20 October 2022  
 

Dear Rhys 
 
I am writing in response to WQ86136: What provision is there to ensure that patients who 
are called for their COVID-19 booster jab can easily contact their health board to rearrange 
their given date if it is not suitable?  
 

The arrangement or amendment of appointments for the COVID-19 vaccine are an 
operational matter for local health boards. Currently all health boards have telephone 
booking lines which enable patients to reschedule their appointments and 5 out of 7 health 
boards are also utilising an online booking facility.   
 
Yours sincerely  

 
Eluned Morgan AS/MS 
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Minister for Health and Social Services 
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